
FAIR WORK COMMISSION 

AM2020/12 – Variation of awards on the initiative of the Commission 

Local Government Industry Award 2010 

Submission of the Western Australian Local Government Association (WALGA), Local 

Government Association of Tasmania (LGAT) and Local Government Association of 

the Northern Territory (LGANT) 

 

1. This submission is made on behalf of WALGA, LGAT and LGANT (Local Government 

Associations).  

 

2. We refer to the Statement [2020] FWCFB 1760 issued by the Full Bench of the Fair 

Work Commission on 1 April 2020 (Statement).  

 

3. The Local Government Associations support the provisional view of the Full Bench that 

the Local Government Industry Award 2010 be varied to include a new Schedule 

containing model clauses providing for unpaid pandemic leave and annual leave at half 

pay.  
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